



Address: Tinvane, Carrick-on-Suir, Tipperary

Eircode: E32 X402 **Phone:** 051 640131

Website: comeraghcollege.ie

Principal: Mr Kevin Langton

Deputy Principal: Ms Kathleen O'Donovan-Ryan

24th March 2025

Dear Parent/Guardian,

We hope this letter finds you well. As we approach the final part of the school year, we are writing to emphasize the importance of your son's/daughter's attendance at school from now until the end of May. With the Leaving Certificate examinations fast approaching, it is essential that students are fully present to maximize their learning and preparation during this critical time.

The coming weeks are particularly significant as they include orals, practicals and project/assessments, all of which contribute to final exam results. Full attendance is vital to ensure that your son/daughter does not miss any key preparation, feedback, or scheduled assessments.

KEY EVENTS

Leaving Certificate Oral Exams

These are scheduled for the first week of Easter.

Supervised Study

This will be available to students during the second week of Easter to support their revision.

Notification of Exam Dates

The <u>SEC (State Examinations Commission will notify the school</u> over the next three weeks with <u>specific dates for oral exams</u>. Subject teachers will inform students of all relevant details.

Details for <u>practical exams</u> in Art, Construction, Engineering, and Music will also be forwarded to students by their subject teachers.

<u>Medical Certificates</u> - If a student is absent from a scheduled oral or practical exam, a medical certificate will be required for eligibility for a resit application with the SEC.

Pre-Exam Reports

These will be available from <u>Tuesday</u>, <u>25th March</u>, reflecting the results returned to date.

<u>Discussion with Teachers</u>: If you wish to speak with any subject teacher regarding these results, please email <u>mlanigan@tipperaryetb.ie</u> to arrange a meeting.

Appointments

Where possible, please schedule medical or other appointments <u>outside of school hours to avoid disruption to learning.</u>

Punctuality

Arriving late or signing out early should only happen in exceptional circumstances and should be minimized.

Thank you for your continued support in ensuring the best possible outcomes for all of our students during this important phase of their education. If you have <u>any concerns or specific circumstances</u> that may affect your son's/daughter's attendance, please contact Mr. M. Lanigan, 6th Year Student Director at <u>mlanigan@tipperaryetb.ie.</u>

Yours sincerely,

Mr K Langton (Principal)

Mr M Lanigan

(6th Year Student Director)



